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Dear Parents,  
 
Welcome to Pediatrics West.  We hope this is a mutually rewarding experience 
and our staff is here to help you in any way we can.   
 
Many parents are not aware that their new baby will not be added automatically as a 
dependent with their insurance company.  Colorado law indicates that a parent has 30 
days to enroll their newborn.  Should you fail to do this, your insurance may decline to 
pay claims related to the newborn child and you may be responsible for some or all the 
first month’s medical expenses. 
 
You will be billed directly by Pediatrics West for any expenses incurred during this time 
and they will become your responsibility.  You agree to pay all charges not covered by 
your insurance. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation and should you have any questions, our staff will be 
more than happy to assist you. 

 
Tym Johnson 
Practice Administrator 


